


The October employment report 
was undoubtedly distorted by 
hurricanes and labor strikes. But 
at the same time, it showed a
continuation of recent weakness 
in full-time employment. Full-time 
jobs peaked in mid-2023.



A remarkable run of quiet 
strength was interrupted last 
week. Not only did the market 
experience its first 1% swing in 30 
days, but there were also multiple 
days with more new lows than 
new highs.



Outside of the Communication Services sector (which managed a new high last week), short-term sector-level trends have shown marked 
deterioration in recent weeks.



After faltering in early October, 
the percentage of ACWI markets 
above their 50-day averages has 
accelerated its decline as we have
entered November. Global equity
market trends are becoming more
challenging.



Overall, however, breadth and trend deterioration on our Bull Market Behavior Checklist has been minimal.



Both the tape and the S&P 500 
price trend continue to rise.



Cracks are emerging when it 
comes the number of sectors 
above their 200-day averages. 
When these cracks widen, risks in 
the market increase.



In 2020 the Dow Industrials lost ground 
between the 2nd convention and election day 
and the incumbent party lost the election. The 
same thing happened in 2016. 

This year the Dow gained 2.7% during that 
time period. You need to go back to 1968 to
see a gain that large in a year when the
incumbent party lost.

Going back to 1900, the Dow has posted a 
median gain of 5.8% between the 2nd

convention and election day in years when 
the incumbent party won, versus a median 
loss of 1.5% in years when the incumbent 
party lost.



The market continues to enjoy a tailwind
provided by last December’s surge in new 20-
day highs. This has been a reliable signal of 
persistent strength going back 40+ years. But 
without a near-term surge, this tailwind expires 
in less than a month.



The lesson from Breadth Thrusts 
is that strength begets strength. 
The corollary is that the market 
has tended to struggle in the 
absence of breadth thrust 
regimes.



As strong as US stocks have been
over the past year, Gold has been
even stronger. While both stocks
and gold have made new highs
recently, the relative trend has
been favoring gold > stocks.



Stocks outside of the US are in a 
long-term uptrend but are also 
struggling after having run into 
resistance.



On a global basis, last week saw 
more 52-week lows than highs for 
first time since May and most new 
lows since last October.

For the first time this year, 12-
month new lows exceeded 12-
month highs in October.



Bond yields have moved higher
since the Fed cut rates in
September and now the long-
term trend has moved higher. I 
continue to believe that a break 
above 5% is more likely than a 
break below 3.25%. The pattern 
of lower highs is a thing of the 
past. We have entered a new 
paradigm when it comes to bond 
yields. 



Stocks are dealing with as 
unfavorable a relative valuation 
backdrop as they have seen in 
20+ years. Stocks are no longer 
cheap relative to bonds.



Stocks remain the most loved 
asset class. While we need bulls 
to sustain cyclical bull markets, 
overexposure to equities can 
signal secular peaks. Exposure to 
bonds and cash is historically low.
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